UN Fact Finding Mission on the Gaza Conflict - Press Release

Fact Finding Mission Concludes Unprecedented Public Hearings 

7 July 2009, Geneva – The United Nations Fact Finding Mission on the Gaza Conflict today completed its final round of public hearings, which are part of its ongoing investigations into the December 2008 – January 2009 military operation in Gaza and the circumstances that surrounded it, whether before, during or after. Last week in Gaza and this week in Geneva, the Mission held four days of hearings during which it heard stories of intense pain, loss and suffering from the people of Gaza, Israel and the West Bank. 
“The aim of holding these public hearings – and this is the first time in such a UN fact finding mission that public hearings have been held – was to show the human side of the suffering; to give a voice to the victims so that they are not lost among statistics,” Head of the Mission Justice Richard Goldstone told journalists on 7 July in Geneva. 
“No written words can by themselves convey human stories the way people can do it in their own voice and words,” he said, and he thanked the courageous women and men who had come forward to share their experiences. In all, the Mission heard close to 40 testimonies during the public hearings in Gaza and Geneva, many from victims who had lost members of their families and their livelihoods. 

Some people had also been unwilling to testify in the public hearings because of fear of possible restrictions and some had been unable to testify because they had not been allowed to travel. The Mission has called for the protections that are required under the UN Declaration on Human Rights Defenders to be accorded to all who gave testimony. 

With the conclusion of these hearings, the Fact Finding Mission is moving towards the end of its investigative phase. Over the last month, members of the Mission and the Secretariat supporting it have been conducting a thorough investigation on the ground, including in Gaza. 
Members have also traveled to Amman, Jordan, to interview witnesses and meet with people and organizations from Israel and the West Bank.  The Mission has received a large number of submissions from interested organizations and individuals in response to its public call for submissions. Its report is due to be completed in August and will be presented to the next session of the Human Rights Council in September.
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